ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V3
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 6th Sept 2021 at The Old Brewery Wethersfield and via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Simon Bowie-Britton (Webmaster), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Rachel Barford (Publicity) and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies received from Kevin Machin (Mapping) and late attendance Julie Laver (Head Coach) and Simon Bowie-Britton (Webmaster).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 10th May 2021
Item 2.01 date to read 2001 (not 2000). The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 10th May 2021 were otherwise approved.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02
3.03

3.04

3.05

3.06

3.07

3.08

3.09
	Treasurer’s Report
The Club’s finances remain in a healthy state with an account balance £10,384.

Accounts up to date to end of August
£75 to be paid to Forestry Commission for Chalkney Woods event.
£30 received for lost dibber.
Account to be prepared for forthcoming AGM.
Approximately £1500 is from the Jack Petchey Foundation and is earmarked for junior coaching activities.
Schools have also sent in fees of £20 for events which have been put on hold.
No response from Harwich re mapping costs.

Some expenses due in connection with This Girl Can events.


	David

David

Rachel

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07
	Fixtures Report
Eddie circulated the Event Summary 2021 (Appendix A) and a fixtures status update immediately prior to the meeting.
Baddow Ridge on 19th September is all on track. Eddie has held a Zoom meeting with Ian Hargreaves (planner) and EWT to review out of bounds areas and Rachel has spoken with St John’s School and agreed requirements for the event centre and parking.
Chalkney Woods on 7th November will run from Lambert’s Farm on the south east side of the woods. Agreement is in place with Forestry England and a draft risk assessment prepared. It was noted that there has been a lot of tree felling in the woods and these areas may need to be marked out of bounds for safety reasons. Tom Moat is the new ranger and he will be consulting Natural England. A Controller is still required for the event. Following the meeting Eddie confirmed consent received for Chalkney from Essex CC & Natural England.
The proposed programme of future events as registered is:
2022
20 Feb Writtle
3 Apr Hockley
15 May Colchester Urban (level B)
19 Jun Hatfield (back-up Highwoods)
18 Sept Hylands
30 Oct Broaks

2023
21 May Harwich Urban (level B)
The availability of Hatfield remains a concern.

Harwich to be requested to upgrade to National level. The rules for a national event are a little more prescriptive and the requirements for facilities a little more onerous. SOS could stage other supporting events such as a maze or other level D events. A double-sided map will be produced to cover the area.
The case for entering Colchester in to the urban league and marketing to be considered by Colin. Two events per region permitted. The Institute and St Helena to be considered as possible venues.

	JP
Julie

Eddie

Colin

	5.00

5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
	Volunteer Coordinator

Julie will be seeking planners and organisers for next year’s events

Kevin has attended a Controller’s course but wants to plan a Level B event to finalise the qualification.
First Aid courses have been undertaken and we now have several qualified members in the club. The qualification should be registered with BOF for insurance purposes.
Eddie and David offered their services to assist at Baddow Ridge.


	Julie

Julie/Kevin
Lyn and all

Rachel

	6.00

6.01

6.02

6.03
6.04

6.05

6.05
	POCs and Maprun
Following the last meeting, and receipt of status reports from our volunteer POC wardens, (as circulated and appended to previous minutes) the wardens were invited to contact the relevant authorities to discuss a way of addressing the various deficiencies in the courses. The POC courses are at Great Notley Country Park, Highwoods Country Park, Tiptree Heath, Hylands Park, Fordham Hall Estate and Maldon Promenade Park.

With regard to Fordham Hall Estate John Allen has met with the Woodland Trust and some reinstatement has already taken place. With assistance from Eddie the course maps are now geo-referenced and uses the up-to-date symbols.

It is thought there is not yet any further progress on the other courses.

Ultimately the courses can be upgraded to Maprun. Eddie has already done this for Great Notley and John plans to do the same for Fordham. Eddie and Jackie could give guidance on how to put together and upload to Maprun.

JP has started to format a POC course for Chalkney Woods. 
SOS Mapruns should be logged with BOF. Lyn would investigate procedures.

	John Allen
POC Managers

Lyn

	7.00

7.01

7.02

7.03

7.04

7.05

7.06
	Mapping Report

Kevin issued the following report immediately after the meeting.
Baddow Ridge - a large number of updates were required. Ian Hargreaves now has one of the Team licenses and is completing the main updates.

Chalkney – Kevin expects that quite a lot will have changed and hopes to get stuck in straight after the Baddow event. Kevin asks whether Eddie would be available to help with half of the area, The map splits quite nicely between the Forestry and Essex CC areas.

Kevin hopes to use the winter months to get ahead with updates for next year's events and also hoping to help anyone that is interested with learning to use OCAD.

John Collyer has suggested that he produce an urban map for Sudbury. Kevin plans to assist him to get started once Ian has finished with Baddow.

Kevin now has the new stock of waterproof paper which is now in use. Still awaiting an invoice. Kevin is aiming to pursue this, once back from his time away next week.


	Kevin
Kevin/Eddie

Kevin

Kevin/John C

Kevin

	8.00

8.01

8.02

8.03

8.04
	Webmaster’s Report

Work commitments continue to impede Simon’s availability for SOS matters. Where matters are missed Simon is happy to receive reminders.
Simon will investigate how to add Routegadgit to the results with a view to teaching others.
Steve will try to carry out the updates for SI entries.

In updating the web site Simon will set up a separate word press web site and progressively re-establish the content. JP would be happy to help with any graphic design matters.

	Simon

Steve
Simon/JP

	9.00
9.01

9.02

9.03
	Development Committee
Steve has previously been in touch with Mersea Island Educational Trust regarding a map locating memorial soldier silhouettes on the island which commemorate Mersea Island men lost in the war. Steve has confirmed SOS would be prepared to produce a map for a small fee but has not had a response.
Steve confirms that coaching licenses can now be achieved via Zoom courses and does not require face to face meetings.
DevCom meeting to be convened.


	Steve
Steve

	10.00

10.01

10.02

10.03
	EAOA Report

There is an EAOA Zoom meeting on Friday of next week which Colin would attend.
Zoom meetings has improved EAOA meeting attendance.
The Orienteering Foundation can provide funds for coaching and there is a course at Summer House Knot in the Lake District on 20th November. Steve and Julie will discuss and get back to Colin


	Colin
Steve / Julie

	11.00

11.01

11.02

11.03
11,04

11.05

11.06

11.07

11.08

11.09

11.10


	Mid-Week series Report
The last joint Winter Series with Havoc was well supported and well received with up to 50 entries per event.

The short summer series is now half way through with events at West Hanningfield (HAVOC) set by David Float and Rayne (SOS) set by Eddie. Whilst attendance at West Hanningfield was less than usual many took up the chance to run the event later as a Maprun. It was thought that the format of the Rayne event also served well to encourage participants to take on full orienteering.
The next summer event is at Brentwood (HAVOC) and then the final event (SOS) is set by John Collyer at Sudbury.
HAVOC have been in touch with regard to the next Winter Series and requested we discuss proposals put forward:
Things have progressed very well to date and we are keen to keep it going. 

Attendance close to Christmas is usually poor and around New Year it would be too close to our New Year’s Day Novelty event. A longer Christmas break would therefore be preferred.

10 events will require 10 volunteers and this might be a little ambitious. Having regard to the above it was suggested we have 8 events in the series, 4 before Christmas and 4 after Christmas. So we would rotate with HAVOC on a fortnightly basis as before.

In order to fit in with the calendar of potential volunteers and participants we need to have some flexibility of days and it was considered Tuesday or Wednesday as last time worked well.

The Maprun 50 point bonus also proved good at promoting interest and participation.
Chris to report back to HAVOC.

	Chris


	12.00

12.01
12.02
12.03

12.04

12.05
	Equipment & Club Kit
John and Colin have reviewed the club kit and managed to discard much redundant kit. It was also agreed the old clocks could be scrapped.
The club now has two clocks and these are looked after and recharged by Steve who is also guardian for the dibbers, computers and other electrical goods.

The club needs an extension lead. Rachel was requested to purchase a 25M 13amp extension lead with 4 socket outlets and reclaim through expenses.
Rachel will be visiting John on Monday to gain the kit for Baddow Ridge. There is a limit to the amount of storage that Rachel can accommodate and we still need to find a base to store the majority of the SOS kit. The tent is a particular problem.

David has made a kit valuation for insurance purposes.

	John
Rachel

John / Rachel

	13.00

13.01

13.02

13.03

13.04


	Membership Report

Club membership renewal is due 22nd of October ie. after the SOS AGM where club membership fees for the following year are agreed.
We have slightly fewer members this year, no doubt a consequence of the pandemic.
New members can join via the club web site via a link to BOF. New members normally get the remainder of the year free if they join after 1st November.

Rachel reports membership interest from those taking part in This Girl Can.


	Chris


	14.00

14.01

14.02

14.03

14.04

14.05


	SOS AGM

The SOS AGM would be hosted by Chris at 19 Hubert Road Colchester at 7.30 pm on 11th October. 

Club members would be able to attend the meeting via Zoom as well as any other committee members not able to attend in person.

Other than tea and cake food would not be provided on this occasion.

It would be proposed that SOS membership stays at £5 and free for children. After BOF affiliation this will give a joining fee of £20 and £5.00.

Event entry fees would remain at £10 for non-members, £8 for members and £3 for juniors. Dibber hire to remain at £1.


	

	15.00

15.01
15.02
	Any Other Business

The Compass Sport Trophy has been rearranged for Tankersley Woods on Sunday 17th October. JP has had a poor response so far – just 9 and we need a minimum of 13. JP to issue a follow up email emphasising that it is open to all club members and the club would pay half the entrance fee of £16 and free for juniors.
SOS entered a team in the Essex Way Relay on Sunday 5th September. It proved a very enjoyable day SOS finishing 32nd out of 39 in our category.

	JP

	16.00

16.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2021
SOS Committee Meetings for 2021 are as follows:

AGM                        Mon 11th Oct     TBA 

Committee Mtg        Mon 15th Nov    TBA

All 7.30pm start

	

	
	The Meeting closed at about 21.45 hrs
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